Communications Circle Meeting Wednesday, February 2, 2022

Present: Amy Teel, Scott Fitzgerald, and Erin Fitzgerald

Missed: Heather Sabbak

Special Guest: Linda Moulder (Governing Circle President) 

Linda Moulder Concerns
Linda along with Phyllis Thayer and Stephanie Samson are meeting with Mary Rupert and Pastor Andy from the Westminster Congregation to discuss how our two congregations might work together on Social Justice Issues in our community. 

The question for us is how can we most effectively share information about what each congregation is doing regarding Social Justice so that the other community is informed and can join in activities if individuals for groups of individuals choose to?

Two events of note occurring in the Westminster Congregation are the Mardi Bra Event at Westminster which collections women’s under garments for the Women’s Hearth and their Tuesday Night Talks which discuss Talks various subjects such as spirituality in Social Justice
We want to have their information in our newsletter and our information in their newsletter.

One concern that was brought up was that there is quite a bit of information already in our newsletter. If we post the Westminster Church events, how can we make them stand out?

Some possible solutions are:

· Talking with the administrator a Westminster (Vicki) about what her ideas are for sharing information

· Posting the Westminster events on our calendar

· Putting the Westminster Website address in our newsletter as a place to get more information about events

· Subscribing to the Westminster newsletter as a Circle

· Cleaning up submission guidelines for our Newsletter so that there is more space for the Westminster events, including the possibility of having a submission form for newsletter articles with a character limit and having a two-week limit to running the same articles

Action Items: Scott will reach out to the administrator at the Westminster Congregation and subscribe the Circle to their newsletter. 
Linda further stated that the by-laws would be revised in June at which point they should be posted on the Website in the Governance section. The Governing Circle will also have policies to post to the website soon. These would be posted in the Governance section as well. 

Action Items: We agreed to post the current Bylaws for now. 

Meeting Report from Coordinating Circle
There were requests for a church brochure to use in the community, a more visible way to calendar items from the calendar page on the Website, and a Picture Directory to go along with the contact information. 

Sara Bauer also noted that she has been posting on Instagram and indicated that she is willing to receive feedback regarding her posts from the Circle. 

Action Items: Scott will create an event button on the calendar page. The Circle needs to communicate with the Marketing Circle about the church brochure. A communication needs to be made regarding the lack of band width to create a Picture Directory at this time. The Circle needs to discuss in more detail the need for a comprehensive Social Media strategy including the possibility of a Social Media manager. 

Request for Annual Administration Tasks
Linda Moulder and Stephanie Samson are creating a General Task List for the entire administrative area of the church. They have requested that we supply a list of items for the list that are specific to Communication.

Action Item: We will work on generating a list via email before our March meeting. 

Facebook
We have one consolidated page now with a group for discussion.

The two old groups have been paused but not deleted so that a message can appear on them directing people to our new page. We will delete the old pages as soon as we deem there is no need to continue them.

The new discussion group has some light traffic on it. 
We need to develop guidelines and a behavioral covenant for the page and groups. 

We will look for a set of policies for Facebook from UUA and UU Churches. We will adopt these and tweak them along the way.

We may want to have a series of question that we ask people before granting them access to the discussion page. 

Decision: The discussion page is for members and friends only. 

Action Items: Anna will look for a set of policies for us to revue at our March meeting. Scott will email us before our March meeting with a sample series of questions to use before gaining entrance to our discussion page. 

Marketing Update
Anna, Erin, and Scott met with Marketing Circle.

We discussed creating a postcard to post on bulletin boards in coffee shops about our congregation. Anna is doing some sleuthing in coffee shops to see what others are posting and what guidelines there may be. 

The Marketing Circle has decided to go forward with ads in the Fig Tree and Inlander.

They are researching advertising on the radio. 

Member Network
Kathryn Alexander suggested that we use a third-party software program which functions like a micro-Facebook for our members and friends. 

Decision: We will not use a new vendor for the “Facebook” functions at this time.

Action Items: We will look at the extensions that our Web page host WordPress already has to provide some of these functions. This is already on our To Do List. 

Sincerely,

Erin Fitzgerald
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